
	St. George’s Episcopal Church

Vestry Meeting

	Date:
February 21, 2021

Presiding:  Cam Mathis
Beginning Time:  11:30 a.m.

Recorder:  Debbie Shumans

Ending Time:
12:30 p.m.

Location:   Zoom

	Attending: Fr. David Lemburg, Debbie Shumans (clerk), Ed Reames, Pat Leslie (Treasurer) Claudia Griffis, Sheila Meredith, Cam Mathis, Evelyn Reierson, Fr. Craig Dolack
Absent:  Beth Vickers
Guest(s):


	Call to Order
	Fr. David called the meeting to order at 11:38 a.m. via Zoom.  The minutes will be added to the Vestry section on the website. 

	Agenda Items
	· Treasurer’s Report – Pat Leslie reported.  Reports attached to original of these minutes.
· The gas bill was large due to the cold weather.  This is not really a controllable expense.  

· Old Business

· No updates

· New Business

· Continued service going forward.  Our current parameter is based on hospitalizations in this region.  We are currently in the red level of caution.  As these numbers change, we may drop down to the yellow level.  If it is lower than 20, we change levels of caution and will be able to have some members in person in the church.  
· During Lent we are still broadcasting and having a soloist in the building.  

· Due to the current weather, we will not have services outside.  As the weather warms, we will be able to add outside services.
· Easter – not looking for an in-person celebration, but possibly outside. 

· Checking on parishioners – Does everyone have their list?  Are there any barriers to contacting our parishioners?  Be sure to contact your parishioners in the way they want to be contacted.  

· Need to reinstitute our VPOD rotation once the numbers improve and we see more attending in-person.  The VPOD would still greet and also add the task of social distance seating monitoring.  This will initially be on a volunteer basis for the beginning of this process. Work with Cam Mathis on this volunteer VPOD rotation schedule.  
· Pastoral Care Team – This will be comprised of not only the Vestry, but other parishioners who would like to visit and help others.  Fr. David has a pastoral care record of those currently taking advantage of pastoral care contact and would benefit from contact from others. Fr. David will send out a call for those who would like to join the Pastoral Care Team.  He can then give direction to those team members to help make this a meaningful program.  
· Thursday night schedule for service and Eucharist.  Fr. David reported that it will be similar to what we have been doing, which was stations of the cross.  He wants to continue this practice at 6:30 p.m. Thursdays in Lent.  With the new camera, he should be able to actually move around the church from station to station.  Then at 7:00 p.m. will be the “Spring in the Desert” zoom book study and possible sharing of the videos.  Cam Mathis will share the zoom link for each week.
· After Easter will be the study of the Presiding Bishop Curry’s book.  More information will follow regarding the study and purchasing of his book.  Evelyn Reierson shared that it is at Barnes and Noble.   
· March 21, 2021 will be the next Vestry meeting. The first Sunday March 7, 2021 is the check-in meeting.  We will continue meeting the 1st and 3rd Sundays each month. The 1st will be the check-in meeting and the 3rd will be the regular business meeting.  



